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Atlanta, GA – The irony of the accident the Three Mile Island (TMI) nuclear plant is that it may well have been the only event capable of forcing America’s nuclear power industry to save itself.  Prior to TMI, there was virtually no meaningful regulation of the day-to-day operations of civilian nuclear power plants in the U.S.  Accidents similar to, or potentially worse than, TMI were a statistical probability.  Yet there was little incentive for most individual utility companies to invest the additional funds necessary to upgrade training, maintenance practices, and operating procedures for nuclear plants.
Now an outfit here in Atlanta has been formed to police the nuclear utilities.  Headed by a retired Navy admiral, the Institute of Nuclear Power Operations (INPO) has signed contracts with each of the 62 utilities that operate nuclear power plants in the United States.  INPO’s job will be to inspect each plant from a safety viewpoint and to prepare recommendations for use by the utilities to upgrade their operations.

INPO is now assembling a corps of inspectors to fulfill its contractual obligations.  High on the list of desirable recruits are recently retired senior Navy officers who  have been involved in inspector assignments for Admiral Rickover’s nuclear powered submarines and surface ships.   I asked one such “recruit” if he felt that INPO would be able to duplicate the effectiveness of the Navy’s Nuclear Power Examining Boards (NPEB).  Partly as a result of inspections by these boards, naval reactors have had no significant accidents in over 25 years of operation.  He replied, “INPO can now only report inspection results and make recommendations.   Whether or not a utility takes our recommendations is up to that company.  However, any utility which ignores our recommendations is risking trouble from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.”  
Apparently the utility companies have finally learned that their best hope for long term survival, both economically and politically, is strict regulation.  Their current forced marriage with INPO is an attempt to preempt the federal bureaucrats who should have long ago accepted this responsibility.

I thought you might like to know.
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